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PROVIDER BULLETIN 	 No. 20-04 

DATE: 	 March 9, 2020 

TO: 	 Home Health and Hospice Agency Providers Participating in Nebraska Medicaid 

FROM: 	 Jeremy Brunssen, Interim Director 

Division of Medicaid & Long-Term C 


BY: 	 Danny Vanourney, Provider Screening and Enrollment Program Manager 

Division of Medicaid & Long-Term Care 


RE: 	 Home Health and Hospice Agency Medicare Enrollment Requirement 

Please share this information with administrative, credentialing, and billing staff. 

This guidance document is advisory in nature but is binding on an agency until amended by such agency. A guidance document does not include internal procedural 
documents that only affect the internal operations of the agency and does not impose additional requirements or penalties on regulated parties or include 
confidential information or rules and regulations made in accordance with the Administrative Procedure Act. If you believe that this guidance document imposes 
additional requirements or penalties on regulated parties, you may request a review of the document. 

This provider bulletin is being issued to remind Home Health and Hospice Agencies about program 
standards for participation in Nebraska Medicaid. 

Home Health and Hospice Agencies are required by Medicaid regulations (see 471 NAC Chapter 9 for 
Home Health Agencies and 471 NAC Chapter 36 for Hospice Services) to be enrolled in Medicare in 
order to participate and remain enrolled in Nebraska Medicaid. 

Nebraska Medicaid verifies a provider's Medicare enrollment through the Provider Enrollment Chain 
Ownership System (PECOS). A provider's organizational name, tax identification numbers, and practice 
location must match on their Medicare and Medicaid enrollments. Those listed as 5% or greater owners 
and/or all managing employees on an agreement must also match on their Medicare and Medicaid 
enrollments. 



Failure to enroll and maintain Medicare enrollment throughout the full duration of enrollment with 
Nebraska Medicaid is grounds for the imposition of sanction(s) and/or refunds as deemed necessary by 
the Department. 

Questions concerning this bulletin should be directed to Danny Vanourney at (402) 471-9297 or 
danny. vanourney@nebraska.gov. 

Provider Bulletins, such as this one, are posted on the DHHS website at 
http://dhhs.nc.gov/pages/Medicaid-Provider-Bulletins.aspx. Please subscribe to the page to help you 
stay up to date about new Provider Bulletins. 
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